The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall:

Cardinal Health is voluntarily recalling the below list of items/lots due to a manufacturing
defect that was found for the cartridge component, which could compromise the sterility
barrier of the product. This recall is to the retail pharmacy level. Affected product started

shipping January 28, 2019.

|Description

lot#  |NDC

lupc

‘NEEDL SPEC KEN 14G 1200011 100

loo4218 ||
looas18  |o88s1200011
loos329 |

|38881200011

|NEEDL MNJC 15GX1.5 1200029 100

lo04956  |l08881200029

138881200029

‘NEEDL SPEC KEN 16G 1200037 100

loos212 |
loose12  |o8881200037
loo7002 |

|38881200037

|NEEDL SPEC KEN 16G 1200045 100

lo05613  |08881200045

38881200045

|NEEDL SPEC KEN 18G 1200078 100

lo07007  |lo8881200078

38881200078

|NEEDL BEV KEN 27G 1200508 100

lo04901  |lo8881200508

38881200508

|Monoject 20 G x 1-1/2" Bulk

loos657 ||
loo6327  |08881200664
loos341 ||

|38881200664

IMonoject Vet Pak 22 ga x 1-1/2"

lo09117  |lo8881201456

138881201456

|Monoject Vet Pak 20 ga x 1-1/2"

loos611  [08881201498

38881201498

IMonoject Vet Pak 19 ga x 1-1/2"

loose62  |logg81201522

38881201522

|Monoject Vet Pak 18 gax 1-1/2"

loo4219 |
loo4220  |o88s1201548
loo7710 ||

|38881201548

IMonoject Vet Pak 16 ga x 1-1/2"

|902108  |/08881201654

38881201654

NEEDL BLNT KEN 15G 1202314 25

905659
08881202314
loos343 ||

38881202314

NEEDL BLNT KEN 16G 1202322 25

902110
08881202322
902111

38881202322




IDescription lot#  [INDC lupc

| loos617 || [
| |oos618 | H
lMonoject Blunt Cannula 19G x 1-1/2" }}08881202355 H38881202355
| 907002 | H
| loo7005 || [

INEEDL BLNT KEN 20G 1202363 25 1907734  |l08881202363  [38881202363

IMonoject Blunt Cannula 22G x 1-1/2" |903530  |l08881202389  [38881202389

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required.






